
 

 

 
 

 

     

From: Ronald Cairo 
To: City Council 
Cc: Kelly Michaels; Mercedes Barcia; Toni Cone; Amanda Hawkins-Brown 
Subject: Sawgrass PUD Vote 
Date: Wednesday, November 22, 2023 10:08:06 AM 

Some people who received this message don't often get email from rcairo@verizon.net. Learn why this is 
important 

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments, 
Links and Requests for Login Information 

My name if Ron Cairo and my wife and I have been a resident of Sawgrass for over 
20 years.  Originally the City Council was scheduled to vote on the second reading to 
approve the Sawgrass PUD at the November 28th meeting, but we are now hearing 
rumors that the members will be voting in private on Monday, November 27th to 
remove this item from your agenda.  Keep in mind that Sawgrass has 567 
homeowners who are expecting this item to remain on the agenda, and if it is 
removed they are not going to be silent on the matter.  This "house keeping" vote was 
brought up to correct prior errors by the city.  We do not expect the city to cave into 
the attorney who is representing the golf course.  Remember also that hopefully the 
Gondolier will closely monitoring the outcome of your meeting on Monday, and will 
most likely be asking for an explanation if the vote is removed from the agenda. 
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